
Priory News 12th July 2024 

Dear Parents, 

It is very hard to believe that we only have one week remaining for this 

school year. Where does time go? 

We’ve enjoyed some very special events over the last week—organised  

by Friends of Priory. A huge thank-you to them for all their hard work 

throughout the year, providing us with some great events for our 

school community. Last week, our Summer BBQ took place and we had 

hoped that this year, we would have dry weather. Unfortunately, that 

wasn’t to be (after 40 minutes in), but we didn’t let that put us off. 

Thank-you to all our families who came along—and enjoyed the event 

despite it being a little damp. 

Yesterday, we held our Year 5 Disco and our Year 6 Leavers’ Disco. 

These were greatly enjoyed by the children. The DJ shared with us that 

it was the best atmosphere at any school disco he’s held. We thought it 

was great too! Hopefully, the Year 6 children will remember the     

evening for a long time to come too—with a BBQ, -photo-booth and 

much more.  

Next week, we are looking forward to seeing the Year 6 Performance 

of Peter Pan—rehearsals are in full swing currently—it’s coming     

together well. 

Reports are being sent home today—please check you inbox for these. 

If you wish to discuss anything on the report, please make an          

appointment to see your child’s class teacher. 

We will also reach the end of the school year with our last day on   

Friday, 19th July.  

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Reports Sent Home Friday, 12th July 

Year 6 Performance  Wednesday, 17th July 

End of Summer Term Friday, 19th July 

Autumn Term Starts Thursday 5th September 

 
  

 

School Uniform—The Rail 

Thank-you to everyone for donating uniform to ‘The Rail’.  

If you do have any uniform that is no longer needed, and it’s 

in good condition still, please consider donating it to ‘The Rail’ 

- so that we can all help each other with saving money.  

If you need some uniform, please also consider having a look 

on ‘The Rail’ first.  

The Rail can be found throughout the year by dropping into 

the school office. Please come and swap—something you no 

longer need for something you do. 

Year 5 Maths Challenge 

On Wednesday the 10th of July, four Year 5 students participated 

in the Year 5 Maths Challenge. We got a mini-bus to Over          

Community Centre. We arrived with nine other schools. We were 

so glad that we were in the final because only 10 out of 120 

schools were there and we were one of the 10 schools.  

It consisted of three rounds: Team, Memory and Relay. Firstly, the 

Team round: we had questions about maths that we needed to 

solve as a team. They had a wide variety. 

Secondly, the Memory round: we each had to remember a quarter 

to then draw it and answer questions about it.  

Finally, Relay: we had to answer ten sheets of ten questions and 

we answered eighty in twenty minutes.  

We didn’t come in the top three but we had a lot of fun. Thank-

you to Mr Denton for taking us.  

by Thomas and Harvey 

Staffing 

Next week in school we will be saying a warm welcome back to Mrs 

Robertson and Miss Pannell, as they return from their maternity 

leaves. 

We will, sadly, be saying farewell to Mrs Emmess who will be leaving 

us at the end of the week. We wish her the very best for her next 

adventures, and thank her for her hard work during her time with us.  

Year 2/3 Sports Afternoon 

We enjoyed an afternoon of sports on Monday this week, with our Year 

3 children taking part in activities alongside the children from Year 2 

who will be joining us in  September. They enjoyed   taking part in a 

range of  activities, which were expertly led by some  of our Year 6    

children. 

Attendance 

September will bring some changes in school  attendance 

regulations. We will share what this means in the near 

future with parents. 

In the meantime, our whole-school attendance levels are 

improving. We ended last week at 95.2% which is an   

improving trend from the last couple of years. 

We are keen to support any family having difficulty with 

attendance—please do come and speak to us. 



Summer Holiday Ideas: 



Hunts FA Football Fun Days 
 
We are excited to announce the dates and venues for our Summer Football Fun Days for 2024! This summer, 
we will be utilizing our popular 3v3 inflatable pitches, providing children the opportunity to play games, 
learn new skills, and make new friends! 
 
Event Details: 
 
  *   Age Group: Children aged 7-11 years 
  *   Time: 10am - 3pm 
  *   Cost: £15 per Child 
 
Our Coaches: The events will be delivered by our fully qualified UEFA and FA Coaches, who are all DBS checked and First Aid 
Qualified. With over 15 years of experience, our coaches ensure an exciting, safe, fun, and inclusive learning environment for 
children at all skill levels. 
 
Venues: 
 
  *   Alconbury Weald Pavilion 
  *   Hemingford Grey Pavilion 
 
To book your spot, visit our booking page at Huntingdonshire Football Association<https://urldefense.com/v3/__https://
www.ticketsource.co.uk/huntingdonshire-football-association__;!!KyHJrpw!rXKD_XlS9wTDDgc4VJp-
c41t3qucG6rODxkCso5aW9eXxs-o5f164XeIBFRJNN-cVLpdYUj0VJdp5sRNMZf7XF2Zwpge2kjm$>. 
 
Note: There are limited places available, so be sure to book quickly! 
 
We look forward to seeing your child at one of our Summer Football Fun Days! 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Gary Marheineke 

Hunts FA  

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.ticketsource.co.uk/huntingdonshire-football-association__;!!KyHJrpw!rXKD_XlS9wTDDgc4VJp-c41t3qucG6rODxkCso5aW9eXxs-o5f164XeIBFRJNN-cVLpdYUj0VJdp5sRNMZf7XF2Zwpge2kjm$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.ticketsource.co.uk/huntingdonshire-football-association__;!!KyHJrpw!rXKD_XlS9wTDDgc4VJp-c41t3qucG6rODxkCso5aW9eXxs-o5f164XeIBFRJNN-cVLpdYUj0VJdp5sRNMZf7XF2Zwpge2kjm$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.ticketsource.co.uk/huntingdonshire-football-association__;!!KyHJrpw!rXKD_XlS9wTDDgc4VJp-c41t3qucG6rODxkCso5aW9eXxs-o5f164XeIBFRJNN-cVLpdYUj0VJdp5sRNMZf7XF2Zwpge2kjm$


Next Week’s Menu: 




